
Highway 7 Emergency Repairs – Full Closure Planned MEA Weekend (October 16–19) 

MnDOT has identified a failing storm sewer pipe under Highway 7 near Minnetonka High 
School that is creating a sinkhole. Emergency repairs are required to address this issue. 

To complete the work safely and efficiently, Highway 7 will be fully closed in both directions 
from October 16–19 (MEA weekend). A detour route will be in place during the closure. 

Please plan ahead for delays and follow posted detours. Emergency services have been notified 
of the closure. 

 


